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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Sheila Coyne, Janice Lee, Linda Mahi, Patience McHenry, Scott Olsen, Tom Roza, Ni To, 

The February 2010 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on February 10, 2010 in the Foothill Carriage House and was conducted by Janice Lee

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Janice Lee called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The January meeting minutes were approved 

2) Treasurer’s Report
Total Ending Balance 1/30/10….……….….$11,583.71
3) Negotiation News
No significant information or progress reported from the Teamsters or ACE unions.  

4) Classified Retreat Volunteers
Janice plans to talk with Hieu Nguyen regarding participation on the committee.  Patience McHenry agreed to volunteer.  There are several people who have expressed an interest in volunteering.  Janice Lee will contact them to confirm.  .

Lois Jenkins advised De Anza had discussed what topics/events might be included in a retreat.  If an offsite location is to be considered, it should be close by one of the campuses to reduce travel time and hopefully costs.  The Flint Center might also be an option.  

5) Review Elections of Officers and Senators
The only CSCS office that has to be filled is that of President Elect; all other officer positions are good for 2010-11.  Senators need to be elected for the following sections: 4,6,8,9,11,12,13,14,16  

Consideration is beign given to reducing the number of sections; this involves a change to the CSCS bylaws that requires approval by CS employees.

6) Classified Staff Appreciation Week May
Providing donuts as an expression of appreciation will be done again in 2010.  A letter signed by the new Chancellor Linda Thor will be drafted so that it can be emailed to employees during Classified Staff Appreciation Week.  

7) Establish Student Scholarship 2009-2010
Communication on the scholarship and its purpose will be eventually communicated to all employees and retired employees soliciting their contributions to the scholarship.  The new Scholarship Donation form can be used immediately for making contributions.

8) Banner Update
Banner/HR-Payroll successful executed its first two payrolls in January.  Work continues on various Banner/Finance processes gearing up for the fiscal year-end later in 2010.  Additional work remains on a variety of functions that still need to be implemented with Banner/HR-Payroll.

Banner/Student for application processing & Financial Aid are scheduled to Go Live March 1, 2010.  For Banner/Student, registration for Summer Qtr 2010 will begin in late April 2010.  Work continues on setting up various portlets, channels and functions in the Luminis/MyPortal application.  

7) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports

Publications – Newsletter

No report provided

Employee of the Month

No report provided

New Hire Committee

No new hires identified by Employment Services.    However, it was decided to welcome Linda Thor using this process to assist in her orientation of the District.

8)  District Committee Reports

Budget

No report provided.  Information has not really changed since there is no feedback from the State on a 2010-11 budget.

Chancellors Advisory Committee

No report provided

HRAC

No report provided.  Ray Sarria had agreed to be the CSCS contact, but there has been no reporting to the CSCS.  Janice will contact Ray on a method for providing HRAC updates.

ETAC

No report provided

EIS Steering Committee

See Banner Update section

 9)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments
The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on March 10, 2010 in the Foothill/Carriage House conference room.  Janice Lee adjourned the meeting.
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